
City of Maricopa

Legislation Details (With Text)

File #:  Version: 1PUR 18-01 Name: Pumper Truck purchase

Status:Type: Purchase Passed

File created: In control:12/27/2017 City Council Regular Meeting

On agenda: Final action:1/16/2018 1/16/2018

Title: The Mayor and City Council shall discuss and possibly take action on approving a purchase from
Pierce Fire Equipment for one (1) 2018 Velocity PUC Pumper pursuant to Section 3-223,
“Cooperative Purchasing” of the City Code in an amount not to exceed $900,000.  The expenditure
will be paid from the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) using account (35022528-67742-32004).
Discussion and Action.

Sponsors: Brady Leffler

Indexes: Safe and Livable Community

Code sections:

Attachments: 1. Co-op Agreement, 2. Purchasing summary

Action ByDate Action ResultVer.

ApprovedCity Council Regular Meeting1/16/2018 1 Pass

The Mayor and City Council shall discuss and possibly take action on approving a purchase from Pierce Fire
Equipment for one (1) 2018 Velocity PUC Pumper pursuant to Section 3-223, “Cooperative Purchasing” of the
City Code in an amount not to exceed $900,000.  The expenditure will be paid from the Capital Improvement
Plan (CIP) using account (35022528-67742-32004). Discussion and Action.

This request is to purchase One (1) 2018 Velocity PUC Pumper and will be assigned to Fire Station 575.
Pumpers are essential for fire and EMS operations; they provide quick attack on fire suppression and the
necessary equipment for search and rescue.    This Pumper is equipped with the latest extrication and EMS
equipment which provides crews the resources they need for emergency operations.

This purchase is being requested in conjunction with the Fire Department fleet replacement schedule. The new
Pumper is replacing a 2004 E-One Pumper that has served the City of Maricopa for 16 years.  The 2004 E-One
Pumper will be sold approximately 1 year after the new pumper is in-service.

The selection process for this Pumper was provided by a committee of Seven Fire Fighters and Two mechanics.
This committee researched our current pumpers and pumpers throughout the valley to make the best decision
for the City of Maricopa.  Our team expects this pumper to be in-service for 15 plus years. Approval of this
request will enhance public safety by providing for emergency response.

This item will be presented by Chief Brady Leffler.

Staff recommends approval of the purchase from Pierce Fire Equipment for one (1) 2018 Velocity PUC
Pumper.
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